Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, August 12, 2008 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman,

John Schaffer, Fred Blee



Clerk/Treasurer

Mertie Pozzi



Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci



Attorney


Frank Como



Guests



See Sheet

Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:07 PM. Guests were given the privilege of the floor.  Judy Eldridge inquired whether Jim Tornatore had contacted the Ridgeway family regarding the trees.  He stated he has not, but will do so the following morning.  Judy Nichols wants to donate a Rose of Sharon bush to the Village as a memorial.  Leslie Inderwies thanked Bill Foster for removing the directory sign so quickly, and thanked everyone for the support for Newark Valley Days.  Jim Tornatore thanked them for their efforts for a successful Newark Valley Days, and stated Town Supervisor Stuart Yetter was also impressed.  Jim Tornatore expressed that he would like pictures to be shown at next month’s meeting.  Leslie Inderwies also brought up her concern regarding gas drilling and our water supply.  Frank Como discussed the NYCOM symposium he attended, and explained some of the precautions they will take.  

MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented with a Motion by DeHaas, Seconded by Blee. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Presented. Approved in the amount of  $106,694.06, abstract numbers 195, 196, 197, and 198 with a Motion by Kaufman, Seconded by Blee. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee - presentation given by Natgun Corp. about concrete tanks.  Tom Evans stated after inspecting the reservoir, cover appears to be getting worse, should be a contingency plan in event of catastrophic failure.  Discussion followed of various suggestions including temporary cover.  Bill Foster to check with Health Department about a variance or waiver to remove roof due to possible collapse.  


Trout Ponds Bridge - completed, looks good.  Write up in Pennysaver.  Pat Liddington has observed people using it, and brought up walking trail for the park.   Bridge can be taken off Work in Progress.  Bike Park - Tracey Cucci reported that Nike will start in fall building ramp won in contest, and Nike sent email stating they want to do more.  She requested help with cement piles that were dumped, Tom Evans volunteered; no word from Elks on grant.  

Flooding – Soil & Water created recom- mendations for mitigation, all on school property; Mayor turned over to Superinten- dent, now in hands of School District.

Reservoir Property – Frank Como received letter from Scott Evans’ attorney, will have to review.


PPG – Note from Dorothy Torrey on back area and garage door of Municipal Building.


Letter – Water Outside Residents – Board to review letter for September meeting; more letters to follow from bond attorney.


Post Office Lease – Discussion on long term leases and suggestion of separate heating system, separate utilities with rent only per square footage; Clerk contacted them, and they said they would not be opposed to paying their own utilities.

 
Frank Como discussed 2011 regulation that municipalities have green systems.  He will make data available for remodeling of new offices. 

NEW BUSINESS:



24 Hour No Parking – Overnight parking in 



lot  difficult to plow in winter; no parking restrictions; suggestion to put signs along length of lot.  Frank Como advised passing a resolution; suggestions of signage for no parking after 2” snowfall and reserving four spots for EMS.  Clerk to prepare resolution for next meeting, referencing 112-7B.


RESOLUTION #      42-08
Mayor to Sign USDA Agreement (copy attached) adopted with a Motion by Schaffer, Seconded by Kaufman. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

RESOLUTION #      43-08
Mayor to Sign Third Party Custodial Agreement (copy attached) adopted with a Motion by DeHaas, Seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried

RESOLUTION #      44-08

Increase Budget for Grant (copy attached) adopted with a Motion by DeHaas, Seconded by Schaffer. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried

RESOLUTION #      45-08

Used Equipment to Auction (copy attached) adopted with a Motion by Blee, Seconded by DeHaas. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried

COMMITTEE REPORTS:                     
Code Enforcement – Swagler – Steve McElwain complained of tractor trailers using Park Street turning on his property; discussion of curbs, decorative posts or parking signs, Bill Foster to come back to Board with information; discussion on sidewalk letters, 12-13 haven’t replied, Mayor suggested waiting another month until September meeting.

Public Works – Foster – Meters tested next week; electrical problem in Library, needed electrician; Paving on Whig Street completed, budgeted 47,000, cost of 45,000-46,000 (not total price-striping/shoulders); topsoil where hydrants replaced; Town of Owego vacuum truck – Maple and Whig drains cleaned out; New parking lot cost $1,800; Historical Society requested small alarm for painting to hang in Noble Room, cost $95; Town starting bridge crossing on Howard Hill Road; Clerk to contact Mary Chappell re: emergency state funding; Chuck Meade holding off until they get parts; Library downspouts plugged, backs are splitting; cost of $2,300 each; Bill Foster suggested aluminum; won’t let us; concern of damage to roof;  Binghamton Slag Roofing will come.

Mayor – Tornatore – Mayor and Scott Evans to give presentation about water system to Senior Citizens third Thursday in September; will approach Fire Department, Mike Hitchcock will meet with neighbor- hood groups.  Economy bad, try to keep budget as low as possible; budget process not usually until November, but would like to start earlier; bid out for fuel oil in September; Storm windows in Municipal Building – Dorothy Torrey suggested vendors to provide magnet based inside storm windows.  Bill Foster called, waiting for pamphlets. Discussion of garage door damage in Crawford report, Fred Blee and Bill Foster to review; Historical Society wants to hang portrait of judge from 1800’s   in Noble Room.



Personnel – Schaffer – No Report



Planning – DeHaas – Needs names of two more people.



Board of Appeals – DeHaas – Waiting for response for date, possibly August 28th; Deputy Mayor to contact Tim Gwardyak and forward emails received.  Frank Como requested cc of emails. 



Building & Grounds – Kaufman – No Report



REAP - DeHaas– No Report



Parks – Kaufman – No Report



Youth – Kaufman – No Report



Library – Blee – Fundraiser for October, 100 year celebration; raised money at Newark Valley Days, will bring to Clerk.



Police – Schaffer – No problems during Newark Valley Days, coverage was good; rates raised; discussion of money brought in and kept by Town Court for tickets written in Village; suggestion made to have Town help pay for police services; Mayor to send thank you for Town support.



Child Protection – Schaffer  – No Report



Attorney – Como – No Report



Clerk – Pozzi – Training on closing of month; Clerk and Deputy will attend fall training week of September 15; Deputy had training for next year’s grant for Music in the Parks.

BOARD CONCERNS:


None

Motion by Blee, Seconded by DeHaas to adjourn at 9:30 PM. Carried.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer

